
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 
October 15, 2019 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman; Arthur Smadbeck and Michael J. Donaroma. Also 

present was Town Administrator James Hagerty.  

 

At 4:00pm Ms. Serpa opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was the 

Harborview Hotel. Present was Elizabeth Rothwell.  

 

Ms. Rothwell explained that they had previously asked to remain open three days a week and close 

for a month in January. They would like to request to withdraw that and remain open seven days a 

week all winter.  

 

Mr. Smadbeck moved to approve the hours. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.  

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

For the Square Rigger to close for the season on November 30
th
.  

 

To accept the quarterly report of the Animal Control Officer.  

 

To approve an Expedia photographer to take pictures and videos of town for one day.  

 

To renew land management agreements with the MV Land Bank. 

 

The minutes of September 30
th
 and October 7

th
.  

 

Mr. Hagerty then gave an update. The arborist from off island would be overlooking the Yellow 

House work on October 22
nd

 and 23
rd

. He set a budget schedule for budget season. On October 22
nd

 

there will be a public listening session with the Parks Department and after that a Housing Bank 

work group. Building Inspector Lenny Jason will retire November 30
th
. The Town Accountant has 

resigned. Meetinghouse Rd. will be paved the week of October 21
st
.  

 

The Board then appointed Kate Monterosso to the Energy Committee  

 

 At 4:12 PM Mr. Donaroma moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous 

 

 

 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck 

 

__________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 
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